
 

 

Y3 cricket vs Durston House 

12th May 2025 

 

On a gloriously sunny afternoon, the Year 3 boys took to the cricket pitch to face 

Durston House in an exciting series of matches featuring four teams. The weather 

could not have been more perfect - clear blue skies and warm sunshine provided the 

ideal backdrop for a fantastic afternoon of cricket. 

 

From the very first ball, it was clear that the boys were full of energy and enthusiasm. 

Across all four games, the boys displayed wonderful team spirit, excellent 

sportsmanship, and a real eagerness to put into practice the skills they’ve been 

working on this term. 

 

The bowling was sharp and accurate, with several boys showing great control and 

consistency. The batting was equally impressive - some lovely straight drives, clever 

running between the wickets, and even a few well-judged boundaries. The fielding 

too, was a highlight of the afternoon, with some excellent catches, quick thinking and 

encouraging calls from teammates to support each other. 

 

A huge well done to all the boys involved - your effort, teamwork, and respect for the 

game and your opponents were exceptional. Many thanks also to Durston House for 

being such fair and friendly opponents, and to the parents who came along to cheer 

both sides on. 

 

 

 

 


